
STATE OF OHIO 
UNEMPLOYMENT COMPENSATION REVIEW COMMISSION 

PUBLIC NOTICE OF HEARING 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Unemployment Compensation Review Commission 
intends to conduct a public hearing for the purpose of amending Ohio 
Administrative Code Section 4146-5-04, “Notice of hearing.” The Unemployment 
Compensation Review Commission proposes to amend this rule to eliminates the 
word “telephone,” as future options for hearings will include videoconference. 
 
The Unemployment Compensation Review Commission shall hold a public hearing 
to receive and hear public comments on the proposed rules from 12:00 p.m. to 
2:00 p.m. on Thursday, September 11, 2025, at the Rhodes Tower, 30 East Broad 
Street, 31st floor Review Commission Hearing Room, Columbus, Ohio 43215. 
Please check in with the lobby security. Any person affected by the proposed rule 
may present their comments in person, or in writing. 
 
Individuals desiring only to submit their position, arguments, or contentions in 
writing, may do so by submitting them by email to UCRC_FAX@jfs.ohio.gov or by 
U.S. Mail to the Unemployment Compensation Review Commission, Attn: Blaine 
Brown, P.O. Box 182299, Columbus, Ohio 43218. Written comments received by 
5:00 p.m. September 11, 2025, will be accepted into the record. 
 
Please direct questions to Blaine Brown at UCRC_FAX@jfs.ohio.gov. 
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